
 

 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 704 
 

Asked on 25 May 2023 
 
 

MS S BOLTON ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the ongoing safety and congestion issues at the dangerous Diamond and Elm 
Street intersections and the Myall and Elm Street intersections in Cooroy—  
 
Will the Minister provide details on when and how these will be remedied? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Noosa for the question. 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) has initiated early planning for the upgrades 
of intersections at Diamond and Elm Street, and Myall and Elm Street, in Cooroy. The early 
indications from planning for the preferred option for both upgrades is the installation of traffic 
signals.  
 
At present, no funding has been allocated for the progression of these intersection upgrades. An 
investment decision will be made following the outcomes of planning in future Queensland 
Transport and Roads Investment Program reviews. The upgrades will need to compete with other 
priorities within the state-controlled road network for funding.  
 
 
 


